April 29, 1985

Mr. N.T. (Pete) Shields Chairman Handgun Control 1400 K Street, N.W. Suite 500 Washington, D.C. 20005

Dear Mr. Shields:

Thank you very much for your recent correspondence concerning H.R. 1442, the Handgun Crime Control Act.

I am pleased to inform you that I have co-sponsored the bill again this year. Like you, I am hopeful that its strong early support this Congress bodes well for its timely passage.

I look forward to working with you on this issue.

Sincerely,

Geo. W. Crockett, Jr. Member of Congress

GWC:lcc:pc

F: CRIME

HANDGUN CONTROL

ONE MILLION STRONG . . . working to keep handguns out of the wrong hands.

March 13, 1985

Honorable Geo W. Crockett, Jr. U.S. House of Representatives 1531 Longworth H.O.B. Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Crockett:

Despite the NRA's million dollar campaign to elect pro-gun Representatives to the House, the Handgun Crime Control Act, H.R.1442, was introduced on March 6 by Chairman Rodino with 39 cosponsors, the strongest initial support this measure has generated. Nine of those 39 are new cosponsors of the bill and sit on both sides of the aisle.

Your support of this legislation in the past has been deeply appreciated. I urge you to continue your support of sensible and reasonable handgun control laws by once again cosponsoring the Rodino Handgun Crime Control Act.

If you have any questions about the measure, please give me a call. I look forward to continuing to work with you to stop handgun violence in America.

Sincerely,

N.T. (Pete) Shields

Chairman

PS/vbf